
5/15 PTG Meeting 
Present: Heather Huntoon, Sharon Conaty, Nicolle Litscher, Brittney Mauer, Becky 
Ammerman, Diana KS, Jeff Klein, Laura Treece, Tracey Lyde, Sara Ambrose, Kristin 
Pung, Christi Duecy 
 
Tracey: 

• HS visits for 8th graders will be May 31st in the morning for both LC 
and Ferris kids. Permission slips will be coming home soon.  

• Final music concerts will be happening at the end of the month.  
• Drama Presentation: June 6 at 4pm 
• Talent Show: June 7th at 2:30pm 
• 7th Grade science walking to Manito May 21-23 
• Rocket Launches happening in science classes June 6-11 
• Silverwood: June12 
• 8th Grade Fun Day: June 13 
• Rubber Thunder Con (last day of school): June 14 
• 5th graders will be visiting Sac. See your elementary school for exact 

dates.  
• MAP Testing results looked really good. (MAP is an adaptive test and 

SBAC tests on grade level standards).  MAP Results below: 
•       ELA: 6th grade: 67%, 7th Grade 73%, 8th Grade 58%  
•       MATH: 6th Grade: Fall 56% Spring 

89%.                                                                7th Grade: Fall 73% 
Spring 99% (Tracey was very impressed by this. No one else in the 
country is seeing growth like this).                                      8th Grade: 
Fall 72% Spring 75%. Tracey said this is typical for 8th grade. This is 
the year they start to see behavioral issues, body changes, etc.  

•        SCIENCE: 6th Grade: 77%, 7th Grade 83%, 8th Grade 81% 
• They are not seeing as much growth in ELA. Noticing it a lot with the 

advanced English classes as they are already at the top and it's hard 
to advance when you're doing well.  

Treasurer's Report: 

• See report for actual numbers. Pending balance is $11,262.15 
• Extra money in account. Board approved to spend the money on 

teacher appreciation week (lunch, gift cards, coffee), approved a 
teacher request and added money to 8th grade fun for a photo booth.  

• Holding $1,000 for next year in case there is no sponsor for honor roll 
donuts.  

• 23/24 was a good fundraising year. Budgeted less for next year since 
we'll have less students. Two line items were separated out: Sac Gives 
and LC Feeder Funds. (Next years LC feeder events will be: Tailgate, 
Rubber Chicken and a MultiCultural event).  



• Jeff Klein motioned to approve the budget for 24/25. Becky Ammerman 
second the motion. All approved.  

Presidents Report: 

• A teacher requested backpacks. Any new or like new backpacks that 
you no longer need would be greatly appreciated. They will keep 
extras on hand for next year as well.  

• Volunteers/Chairs needed for next year: Lead for teacher grants (fairly 
easy, send out requests to teachers, collect them and organize. 2-3 
week total length of task). Lead for staff appreciation week in May. 

• Flower Baskets went well. New vendor and he was great. He dropped 
off when asked and left a few extra. 66 patio pots sold. 64 hanging 
pots sold and 6 flats of geraniums sold. 131 pre-sold and the extras 
were sold the day of pickup. Next year hoping to presell 150. Profit 
made was $1,487. Will work on how to better organize the collecting of 
money and advertising.  

CAC Report: 

• Diana provided her report. See attached for updated info. Great info 
provided on the Balance Calendar that they are working on.  

Staff Appreciation Week: 

• Everyone enjoyed the extra love. They had Panera, Q'Doba, rootbeer 
floats, coffee delivered and everyone was put into a drawing for a $15 
Thomas Hammer gift card.  

• Big thanks to Gina O'Neill and Ashley Swinyard for organizing the 
week.  

• Also a thank you to everyone who donated to Sac PTG so we had the 
funds to spoil the staff.  

Sac closet could use baby wipes.  
 
Next meeting will be in September. Thank you to everyone for a great year.  
 


